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June 10, 2003 
 
The Honourable Mr. Justice Archie G. Campbell 
130 Queen Street West 
Toronto, ON M5H 2N5 
 
Dear Mr. Justice Campbell: 
 
This letter will confirm your appointment as an independent Investigator, pursuant to 
section 78 of the Health Protection and Promotion Act, to investigate the recent 
introduction and spread of Severe Acute Respiratory Syndrome (SARS). I would like to 
express my thanks for your valuable input into the development of the Terms of 
Reference for this inquiry, a copy of which is appended hereto. 
 
As you are aware, persons who disclose information to you in the course of your 
investigation will be protected from any adverse employment action, pursuant to Section 
9.1(1) of the Public Inquiries Act. 
 
As indicated in the Terms of Reference, you will deliver your reports to me and I will 
release them to the public. You will receive resources and support staff through the 
Ministry of the Attorney General, pursuant to paragraph 7 of the Terms of Reference. 
 
In accordance with the attached Order in Council, all Government ministries, agencies, 
boards and commissions and their employees have been directed to co-operate with 
your investigation and to respect its independence. 
 
On behalf of the Government and the people of Ontario, I thank you for agreeing to 
accept this most important mandate. 
        Yours very truly, 
 
 
 
 
        Tony Clement 
        Minister 
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